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Engineering Partners should be out in the next week or two to assess what repairs may be 

needed for the activity center. 

The new signs for the board and membership meetings have been installed at the top of the 

main roads. 

I received a call about a week and a half ago from Drake Nohara, of the USPS who seems to be 

in charge of getting HPPOA our cluster mailboxes.  Drake said that they would be allotting 

HPPOA 5,000 boxes.  I do not have an estimated date of arrival yet, but I am working on it.  

There will be a lot of other details to work out before that time, like control of the boxes, 

layout, permits, DLNR State Historic Preservation just to name a few. 

HPPOA had zero inquiries from the two-week ad for paving project that was placed in the 

Hawaii Tribune Herald.  What would the Board like me to try next? 

Equipment:  The John Deere side arm mower is back on the road.  The deck mower is also back 

on the road.  The water truck is still down.  The fuel injectors need to be replaced. Hopefully the 

mechanic will be getting to the repairs soon.   

Grading:  Widened, dropped, 1 ½” base course and compacted 3 miles of roadway.  1 KDE, 2 

KDE, 6 KDE, 8 PK, 8 MP.  Widened, graded, and compacted 3 miles of roadway.  25 MDE, 26 

MDE, 27 MDE, 28 MDE, 30 MDE, 31 MDE. 

Weedwacking: Corners and mailboxes on Makuu, Paradise and Kaloli. 

Mowing:  The road crew mowed 36 miles of roadway with the deck mower. 

Roads Watered:  110 miles of roadway watered. 

Rubbish Pickup:   .72 tons of mixed rubbish, .82 tons scraped metal 

Safety Report:  No accidents or injuries for the past 95 months 


